
Return to In-Person Courses for Winter 2022 Term 
October 19, 2021 

After extensive research and careful consideration of multiple academic and social 
factors and public health guidance, we have decided to return to in-person courses for 
the Winter 2022 term. 

Instructors will determine what in-person means for their Winter course(s) and 
communicate accordingly to students. For the majority of courses, we expect that this 
will include in-person lectures, but for some, it may be limited to in-person tutorials, 
small group meetings, or office hours. 

Also beginning in January, student-facing services such as the PHS and IHPME 
graduate offices will be open for scheduled, in-person visits as well as continued, 
scheduled, virtual appointments. 

As always, your safety and security are our primary concern and we will continue to 
monitor carefully public health guidance as we plan our return. We are working closely 
with both U of T leadership and our own occupational and environmental health experts 
to ensure that we are being appropriately careful about our return to more in-person 
work. Please remember that we do have guidance on safely using the Heath Sciences 
Building (155 College Street). This guidance remains in place. 

Earlier this month, we released detailed protocols and a how-to video for safely 
navigating the Health Sciences Building (HSB). HSB will be a pilot site for air quality 
monitoring to identify potential areas of concern and mitigation strategies, in 
collaboration with U of T’s Facilities and Services, and its Planning and Re-entry 
Committee. We will provide our community with updates on the findings of this pilot. 

Please refer to our current plans for space usage. We will keep you updated on further 
reopening plans as they develop and please check our website for live updates. 

Please note that to visit campus, you must be fully vaccinated and have uploaded proof 
of vaccination by Oct. 29 in the UCheck system. Each time (daily) you come to campus, 
you must complete a short self-assessment in UCheck. Masks must be worn at all 
times, except in designated eating and drinking areas and everyone is required to 
carefully follow all posted signs on occupancy limits in elevators, offices and other 
spaces. 

Thank you to all of our students, faculty,  staff and post-doctoral fellows for your 
patience during this transition, as we work to balance our School’s educational and 
research responsibilities with the need for a flexible, equitable and safe return for our 
entire community. 

Return to In-Person Research 

https://www.dlsph.utoronto.ca/2021/10/14/update-on-building-access/
https://www.dlsph.utoronto.ca/2021/10/14/update-on-building-access/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=659d7XDE-PA
https://www.dlsph.utoronto.ca/2021/10/14/update-on-building-access/
https://www.dlsph.utoronto.ca/live-updates-on-covid-19-from-dlsph/
https://www.utoronto.ca/utogether/ucheck
https://www.utoronto.ca/utogether/ucheck
https://www.utoronto.ca/utogether/ucheck


Graduate students and non-employee postdoctoral fellows must fill out this form before 
returning to in-person research on campus or at an off-campus research site starting in 
the Winter Term (Jan. 3). Completed forms should be forwarded to your supervisor. 
More information about research recovery and adaptation at U of T, please refer to the 
School of Graduate Studies guidelines and FAQs. 

 

https://www.sgs.utoronto.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/253/2020/06/2020-06-12-Student-and-Non-Employee-PDF-Acknowledgement.pdf
https://www.sgs.utoronto.ca/lookingahead/recovery-adaptation/

